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19th May 2020 

Dear Parents / Carers 

Wider phased re-opening of schools updates 

I hope that you and your family are all doing well. Further to my letter last week, I 

wanted to update you on our next steps regarding the wider phased re-opening of schools. 

I am sure that many of you will be following the news as closely as we are, along with the 

ongoing discussions, which are still taking place. 

The DFE have issued a range of documents for schools and we are working closely with 

Governors to fully review our plans for moving forward. In line with the DFE planning 

guidance, our first priorities have been to review staff availability and to consider the 

maximum safe group sizes linked to our available space.  

Due to our limited spacing (and to ensure that we can maintain safe distancing with groups 

of less than 15), the DFE states that ‘schools should focus first on continuing to provide 

places for priority groups of all year groups (i.e. the children of critical workers and 

vulnerable children)’. Then in order to support children’s early learning, they state that 

we ‘should prioritise groups of children starting with Reception and Year 1, followed by 

Year 6’.  

To help with planning for our initial groupings, we have therefore asked our increasing 

number of critical worker families to let us know what their needs will be from 1st June. 

Once we have that information by tomorrow, we can then organise groupings and begin 

to offer places for the children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 in order of priority, using 

a phased approach. 

We will therefore only be open to all the critical worker children and families during the 

week beginning 1st June, in order to ensure that we are able to finalise the following: 

 complete all risk assessments for a wider re-opening 

 allow for all additional Local Authority health and safety measures to be 

implemented on our site 

 enable staff to fully prepare for the final half term for supporting both school 

and home learning. 
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From 8th June, we should then be in a position to offer provision for the other priority 

groups. We will inform parents of the details of this before the end of this week.  

As we approach the beginning of June, Governors will make the final decision around the 

school’s fuller reopening, based on all available national and local information and will 

inform parents should anything about our plans change. Until then, parents can assume 

we will proceed with the intention to open as detailed above.  

I appreciate that this is a very difficult time for our families and for our staff. I am so 

grateful for your ongoing support and understanding as we face the further logistical 

challenges ahead of us over the next few weeks. 

Please take care and stay safe and well. 

Warmest regard 

Sharon Irwin 

 

 


